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  Welcome to Year 3 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 

This letter contains some information about your child’s forthcoming Year at school. 
Playtimes. 

Year 3 and the rest of the juniors have only two playtimes, these are at 10.25 and after lunch. The children will come back into class at 1pm to start lessons, earlier than the infants. 
Children in the juniors do not receive fruit at morning play, but the school does encourage parents to still send in healthy fruit and snacks for children.

P.E

The days that the children have P.E will change throughout the year, so it is important that the children have their full P.E kit in school at all times. Please ensure that your child has the correct kit, which consists of a white polo shirt, navy shorts and black pumps. It is best if the children keep their kits in school for the half term and then they can be taken home for washing in the holidays. Please check that each item is clearly labelled with your child’s name.
Homework

Homework this year will be Numeracy and Literacy, but occasionally I will send some research homework home or tasks linked to our topic work. Please allow your child to complete their homework themselves as it will follow on from work in class. If the homework is a topic based project, the children may benefit from your guidance to complete this.  Children will get homework on Friday’s and it must be returned to school on Monday’s. Children will also have a spelling test each week. Word lists for the spelling test will be sent out each Monday for children to learn and practice for a test on the Friday. 
Uniform

Please make sure that ALL items of clothing, including P.E kits, are clearly labelled with your child’s name.
Reading Books

All children will read in school each week so it is important that the children have their books in school every day. Ideally, children should be reading at home each day and it is important that you indicate that you have read with your child in their reading record and make a small comment on their reading too. (Children should not sign their own reading record book). 
Attendance and Lateness
It is essential that children are in school on time. Many lessons/assemblies begin at 9.00am and if your child is late then they will miss important explanations and information. 
During the year there will be times where I will use PG films to support the children’s learning. If you have any concerns regarding this, please come and see me. 

I hope that this information has been useful, has answered some of your questions and that we all have a happy and successful year.

         Miss G Conway and Mrs Gilmour.
